The Building Pathways Project

Notes of Engineering and Construction group meeting held on Thursday 27th February 2003 at Sheffield College 10am -12pm
Attendance:

Phil Bates

Chesterfield College

Stuart Ryan

Doncaster College

Dave Wilson

Engineering Employers Federation
David Ellis

Sheffield College

Mark Thompson
School of Engineering, Sheffield Hallam University

John Harvey 

Building Pathways

Judy Smith

Building Pathways

Apologies:
Charles Pickford 
School of Engineering, SHU

John Slater

School of Engineering, SHU

Adam Baillie

EEF

Kevan Machan
Doncaster College

Peter Westland
School of Environment & Development, SHU

Tracey Smith 

Student Services Centre, SHU

1. John Harvey welcomed the group and as a number of people in attendance were new to the project, gave some background to the Building Pathways project and planned future directions through the Partnerships for Progression strategy.  John explained that the Project hoped to focus on vocational routes into HE in the future which would incorporate progression routes for Modern Apprentices.  The HE White Paper has identified foundation degrees as a way to increase participation in HE.  It is anticipated that these may be delivered in colleges but be validated by Universities and provide routes into top-up degrees.  It is suggested that Foundation degrees will embrace HNC/Ds but is unclear how this will be done.  There is also a strong focus on provision of part-time routes.  Attendees were invited to share information on their area of work.  John pointed out that although the group usually cover engineering and construction curriculum issues the focus for this meeting was on engineering progression routes.
2. Stuart Ryan is the Learning Contracts manager for Doncaster College with a remit for work-based learning.  He informed the group that he has been working with the LLSC on the implementation plan for the recommendation of the Cassels report on Modern Apprentices. 
3. Phil Bates is the programme manager at Chesterfield College for electrical engineering programmes.  Phil has been involved with Building Pathways for some time and is still interested in clearing progression routes into HE for learners.  He was involved in the early articulation work mapping the contents of the HNC against the degrees in Sheffield Hallam.

4. Dave Wilson gave an overview of the role of the Engineering Employers Federation links with education and training.  Adam Baillie is responsible for this work-  Dave came as his substitute.
5. Dave Ellis is the curriculum manager for engineering and construction at Sheffield College. He had identified that there was some progression difficulties for Modern Apprentices wanting to progress into HE.  Dave had met up with the BP team a few weeks ago and a summary of the issues he identified was circulated at the meeting.  Dave suggested there are two issues relevant to the progression of MAs to HE.  Firstly that students completing the NVQ level 3 found the jump into HE too far- they needed a bridge programme.  In addition, the students completing the BTEC National Certificate programme as the technical certificate part of the MA still had a deficit in their academic skills and found the jump from Level 3 to 4 too high. 
A further concern was that employers were not releasing staff to undertake programmes outside of the specified MA route thus any bridge would not be funded.  John Harvey pointed out that the students undertaking the bridge programme in RCAT were sponsored by the local council thus their programme paid for.  It was agreed that SMEs were less likely to fund programmes.  It was felt by the group that the LSC should be made aware of this position.  Dave Wilson agreed to raise the issue with the EEF.  A discussion arose about the summer school developed by SHU (the XITU programme) which had delivered last year to support learners with a deficit in Maths.  Students undertook an intensive 5 week programme to complete an Access Maths certificate which was used to support their application onto specific SHU programmes.  The model for this programme is of interest to colleges although the intensity of the programme was only appropriate for certain students. A similar model delivered in a different way could be more useful to MA students.  There was a feeling that any bridge programme would need to be funded via the LSC.  Clarification from the LSC would be needed on this. 
6. A discussion took place around the involvement of the LSC in the MA implementation plan. Stuart Ryan told the group that the plan incorporated a number of action points including clarifying the progression routes for MAs into Higher Education.  The Cassels Report [ ref: DFES 2001, Modern Apprentices the Way to Work,] had suggested progression to HE either during or after an MA.  There was some national steer from some NTOs (now Sector Skills Councils) in particular curriculum areas.  The LSC was looking for a local response to the Cassels recommendations including an increase in the number of students taking MAs up to 28%. Currently there is some concern that participation in MAs has dropped nationally and locally. Nationally there are plans for an increase up to 200.000 undertaking MAs.  In the local area numbers are only at 80% of the allocated contract numbers so there is a need to increase take up.  There were some issues relating to completion rates and lack of consistency in the technical certificate MAs undertake.  The local implementation plan was to work with HE to identify flexible provision and routes into HE.  There has been £400,000 allocated by the LSC to a consultancy to look into the issues.  This work has to be completed by July 2003. Stuart was aware that a survey was being undertaken to find out more about the existing MA schemes in the region and employer participation in MAs.  John Harvey told the group he had become aware that the LSDA was undertaking some qualitative research into MAs. 

7. Stuart suggested that the BP group could have a link with the work being done by the LSC. The consortium involved in the MA work included SYFEC, LSC, employers, Connexions and the Widening Participation directorate in the LSC (Bob Evans).  A discussion took place about these links.  It was suggested that the incentives for employers to become involved in the HE education of MAs was needed.  Currently there was no incentive for employers to release staff to undertake HE programmes of learning.  It was suggested in Derbyshire the LSC has reimbursed employers to allow day release of MAs.  This is a model which could be developed locally.  Currently the work-force development fund allowed for education and training of MAs.  Employers got a 40% subsidy against full-cost training.  There are some limitations attached to this in that it cannot be used to off-set wages.  The group agreed that it would be useful if they could be involved in developing a coherent plan to develop the HE end of the skills development.  Any additional bridging programmes or HE provision could be delivered in all colleges as well as the university.  Any top-up or validation could be done with SHU. 


Action:
JH/JS to liase with the LSC and Stuart Ryan's contacts re MA 



progression.
8. Dave Wilson suggested that the South Yorkshire activities could benefit from linking with a project he was aware of that was taking place in Leeds. 

Action:
JS to follow through with Dave Wilson outside the meeting.
9. The development of Foundation Degrees was discussed.  Dave Wilson could not say what the EEF position on these was as he had no involvement in this area.  There was a feeling that the progression routes from Higher Nationals into degrees in SHU still needed revisiting.  Mark Thompson from SHU School of Engineering suggested that the need to maintain links with the School was still important and that the need for clear progression routes was still relevant.  The School was involved in a corporate review in SHU so which faculty the engineering area would be linked with was unclear at present although existing degrees would still be offered.  A more pressing concern of the School was the future of the HNDs delivered in the university as the position of these appeared to be challenged by the HE White Paper which suggested they would be absorbed into new Foundation degrees. This would be discussed further in future meetings.  Judy pointed out the barriers to gaining full credit for HNDs on some degrees in the School was because of prerequisites placed by professional bodies.  Mark suggested that a discussion with Visiting Professor Macdougal in the School of Engineering may be useful as he was active in the engineering professional body.

The group agreed that Building Pathways could still have a part to play in three areas of activity:
i. MA progression to HE

ii. Bridging programme development

iii. Smoothing progression from HE in FE to SHU engineering degrees


The group agreed to meet again on Thursday 12th June 2003.  Dave Wilson to check with Adam Baillie at EEF with regard to venue for the next meeting.
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